
 

 

City of New Munich 

City Council Minutes 

 

December 3rd, 2018 

 
The City Council of the City of New Munich met in regular session at 6:30p.m., in the 

City Hall. Jim Poepping, Shawn Duevel, Pat Nathe, Bryan Kasten and Ron Doll were 

present.  

 

On a motion by Ron Doll, seconded by Bryan Kasten and carried the minutes from 

November 5th, 2018 were approved. 

 

Fire Chief, Allen Fiedler was present to inform the Council of two medical calls last 

month. Allen also submitted one bills that need to be paid Motorola $3,749.25.  He 

mentioned the Christmas timer needs to be replaced for the Christmas lights, ask Jesse 

LeClaire to switch out for new timer.  Skating rink should be cleaned out, the fire dept 

would like to flood the rink soon.  He also mentioned they have 2 new members starting 

this month. The fire relief had a meeting this month and the group made a motion to 

increase the retirement from $750 to $1,000, the council also made a motion, approved 

by Bryan Kasten, seconded by Shawn Duevel.   

 

Waste/ Water Operator, Tom Valerius was present to inform the Council that the remote 

water disconnects that we were going to purchase is going to wait until first quarter, the 

company is going to make some changes on that model. Tom also spoke to a resident that 

had a over due water bill, they paid for half and were working on paying the rest soon.  

Tom will keep in contact with the resident. On the Waste Water side, Tom shut off the 

south ponds, all will be going to the north ponds over the winter.  Pat Nathe looked into 

pricing on battery back up for the pumps and we are looking to replace 3-4 of them.   

Tom had 2 invoices that need to be paid, Spee Dee and a paint receipt. 

 

Pat Nathe mentioned that he received a call from the County and they are looking to 

rebuild the road through town, as a City we need to look at replacing, sidewalks, 

hydrants, storm sewers and any updates that are needed to be done when the road is dug 

up. We need to start talking to residents about switching out their water lines. Jim will 

touch base with County to get all the details.  

 

Pat Nathe asked the council to have a blanket easement removed on his property, a 

motion was made to approve by Bryan Kasten, seconded by Ron Doll a public hearing 

will be schedule for next month.  

 

On a motion by Shawn Duevel, seconded by Ron Doll and carried the Resolutions 12-18-

A, 12-18-B and 12-18-C were approved. These are the new policies for were requested 

by the auditors. 

 

Salt request from residents some icy spots in town, Roger Boecker will take care of it.  



 

 

 

On a motion by Bryan Kasten, seconded by Shawn Duevel and carried the following bills 

were approved. 

 

Tom Valerius 

Gerald Revermann 

Jim Rieland 

Stacy Funk 

Ann Piotrowski 

Council Members & Mayor 

MN State Fire Dept Membership Dues 

Motorola 

MN Dept of Health- Water Protection 

Wheels Water Service 

Mayers Excavating 

Gopher State One 

 

 

On a motion by Pat Nathe, seconded by Shawn Duevel and carried the meeting was 

adjourned at 7:01pm. 

 

 

 

 

City Clerk  

Stacy Funk 

 

 

 

 

 

 


